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Thirty-six state attorneys general, most recently joined by California and Hawaii, have filed an amici

curiae brief urging the U.S. Supreme Court to reconsider the “physical presence test”.  The test

requires that a retailer have a physical presence within a state before being subject to the collection

of sales and use tax by such a state.

The test was established by the 25-year-old case of Quill v. North Dakota, long before the existence

of online retailers and e-commerce, as we know, today.  The crux of the argument against the

physical presence test is that out-of-state online retailers that sell goods to in-state residents receive

an unfair pricing advantage over in-state retailers because the out-of-state online retailers are not

required to collect sales or use tax from the customer.

The attorneys general filed the brief in support of a petition submitted by the state of South Dakota

asking the Supreme Court to reconsider the issue in a case the state brought against several

retailers, including Overstock.com and Newegg, Inc.  A number of other organizations have also

submitted supporting briefs, including the National Governors Association.
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http://www.scotusblog.com/wp-content/uploads/2017/11/17-494-cert-tsac-Colorado.pdf
https://www.law.cornell.edu/supct/html/91-0194.ZO.html
http://www.scotusblog.com/wp-content/uploads/2017/10/17-494-petition.pdf
http://www.scotusblog.com/wp-content/uploads/2017/11/17-494-cert-tsac-NGA.pdf
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MEET THE TEAM

This material is not comprehensive, is for informational purposes only, and is not legal advice. Your use or receipt

of this material does not create an attorney-client relationship between us. If you require legal advice, you should

consult an attorney regarding your particular circumstances. The choice of a lawyer is an important decision and

should not be based solely upon advertisements. This material may be “Attorney Advertising” under the ethics and

professional rules of certain jurisdictions. For advertising purposes, St. Louis, Missouri, is designated BCLP’s

principal office and Kathrine Dixon (kathrine.dixon@bclplaw.com) as the responsible attorney.
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